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11 New Teachers visiting Chung Pyung Holy Ground 

 

As part of the training of New Teachers for the Sun Moon University System the new teachers came to 

Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center to see the providential fruition of True Parents' works. 

 

Rev. Myeong-gwan Lee, Director for Planning and Education Bureau, explained about True Parents' 

calligraphy located at the 1st floor of Cheonseong Wanglim Palace (Heavenly Palace) and began the 

small tour of Chung Pyung Holy Ground. 

 

After visiting the Heavenly Palace the teachers then went to the Cheongshim Tower. The Cheongshim 

Tower that symbolizes the heavenly parent's dual characteristic and love also has engravings of True 

Parents life course into 12 sides and the teachers walked around the tower and went inside to read Father's 

words. 

 

The teachers offered a bow together at the Jeongshim Won Prayer Hall and offered a prayer. The teachers 

who shouted 'fighting' in front of the Jeongshim Won and took a photograph went to CheongShim 

International Academy which was the next place to visit. The New Teachers Training was held from 

February 17 to 20 at CheongShim Village located within the Chung Pyung Holy Ground. 

 


